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SUBJECT:
AN ORDINANCE creating a new Tier 2 internal service fund for King County’s Geographic Information Systems (GIS).

SUMMARY:


Proposed Ordinance 2001-0555 would create a new Tier 2 internal service fund, to provide an accounting mechanism to track the financial resources associated with operating, maintaining and enhancing the County’s GIS.  This ordinance would also allow for a planned transfer of $250,000 in undesignated fund balance from the Information & Telecommunications data processing services subfund to the new GIS internal service fund. 

ANALYSIS:

King County currently funds its centralized GIS function through internal service charges to CX and non-CX agencies accounted for in the Information and Telecommunications Services fund (data processing services subfund).   This subfund provides the resources for operating, maintaining and enhancing the automated processing systems for King County, including the Wide Area Network (WAN), Mainframe, Web technical support, Distributed Server support, E-mail support and GIS.

Proposed Ordinance 2001-0555 creates a new Tier 2 internal service fund to provide an accounting mechanism to track the full costs associated with operating, maintaining and enhancing the County’s automated geographic information systems.   This accounting change makes more transparent the funds associated with the GIS business line, and is consistent with a 1999 Council Audit which, upon identifying inadequate accounting procedures and financial controls at Information & Telecommunications Services (ITS), recommended isolating and monitoring all relevant costs associated with  providing each specific service as a way of ensuring accurate central rates.

Proposed  Ordinance 2001-0555 would also allow for a planned transfer of $250,000 in undesignated fund balance from the ITS data processing subfund to the new internal service fund.  This initial working capital represents the estimated share of the ending fund balance that was contributed by GIS; the amount was negotiated between ITS, the Department of Natural Resources & Parks (DNRP) and the Department of Finance.  The provision of initial working capital in an amount that is more or less equal to one month’s operating expenses seems reasonable.

The County’s central GIS group was consolidated into the DNRP as part of the Executive Reorganization in 2001.  The appropriation authority for staff and associated operating expenses incurred by GIS was transferred from the data processing subfund to the new GIS fund in the 2002 budget (including the $250,000), as was ownership of the equipment used to support the county’s centralized GIS group.  Proposed Ordinance 2001-0555 completes the GIS consolidation by creating a stand-alone GIS fund and allowing for the transfer of $250,000 in initial working capital.

Reasonableness

For the reasons stated above, and based on the policy decisions made by the Council during the Executive reorganization and adoption of the 2002 Budget, the creation of the new GIS Tier 2 fund appears to be a reasonable business decision.
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